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Budget and numbers
The local authority have accepted our end of Year budget figures for 2017-18. Due to additional income brought in through school-school support, external moderation and involvement in the ‘Good to great’ project, we have a healthy carry forward. 
The finance committee will be meeting in the next few weeks to set the new budget. We have a new child with and EHCP. Numbers remain stable with 4 children leaving Year 6 and one child moving out of the area and currently 6 children starting in Reception. Our nursery numbers have grown steadily throughout the year as children have increased their hours. After School club has also grown to a regular 6-10 children, with several of those staying until 5.30pm and having cooked tea. One child stays until 6pm every day. 
	


Standards 
In our SEF, we graded ourselves as Good/Outstanding in all areas. Having had very positive encouragement including from the HT performance management external adviser and a letter from Teaching Schools Council to say that we are outstanding, we invited the SLRP executive officer and LA general adviser to visit school. They spent the morning looking at lessons and books, talking to me and subject leaders and then asking governors challenging questions. We looked are areas where the SEF could be strengthened to further demonstrate the impact of our actions.  They were very supportive and complimentary and whilst we know that there are areas where further improvement is needed, we felt that we met the outstanding criteria in the Ofsted framework. The new framework does not allow for a good school to become outstanding on a one day inspection, but we would be hoping to demonstrate that we met outcome ‘2’, 
· Finally, when inspectors think a school may be showing marked improvement towards an outstanding judgement, they will not convert the inspection. Instead, we will publish a letter confirming that the school is still good. The letter will set out the school’s strengths and priorities for further improvement. A section 5 inspection will then take place within 1 to 2 years. This gives the school time to consolidate its strong practice. We will consider requests from schools for early inspections.
Curriculum and provision
Last term was very busy with lots of learning opportunities for the children. BAE systems graduates again delivered robotics to KS2. KS1 and Reception visited the Wildlife Oasis. We had a Science week and celebrated World book day. KS2 took part in young Voices and dance platform. We are continuing our specialist teaching of French, Computing, and PE.  This continues to raise standards in these subjects. We have a large number of sports competitions booked for this term and have also recently gone through to the South Lakes round of competitions. Later this term, we have open water swimming training planned and a water safety talk and workshop from the Lake wardens. Year 5 and 6 will be trying paddle boarding as part of their residential. We have residentials planned to the Howgills for year 3 and 4 (Learning to work well as part of a team) and Years 5&6 to near Seathwaite (learning to lead). As part of that trip, Year 6 will be building on their leadership training started in the Autumn term and completely the conservation part of the John Muir award. This term years 5&6 and 3&4 have ‘Extreme Earth’ as their topic. This started with a visit from a geologist. Year 6 will be visiting London on 18th May. Years 1 and 2 are learning about the United Kingdom and also plants and animals in Science. They have a visit to the growing well project at Sizergh barn this week. They will also be working with Castle Head for an extended day visit later in the term. (Learning about myself and discovering my strengths). We have been told that we are being moderated for Early Years this year. On the pre-visit the adviser was very impressed with our classroom environment and the levels of engagement from the children. Reading and spelling continue to be a focus in school. We are working with Old Hutton School as part of the Good to great project on spelling. Reading Pro. has been very successful ad motivating children and monitoring their levels of home reading. There is still a significant minority who are hard to engage with home reading. Staff are trying to ensure that additional opportunities are made available for them to read in school. 
Staffing 
Mrs Karen Watson, has continued on supply this term to teach Year 3 and 4 maths and English, 4 mornings a week whilst I am supporting Selside. She is doing an excellent job.  We have a student teacher from Burton Morewood Teaching School in KS2, and a Teaching Assistant student in Foundation stage in school this term. 
Staff development
Mrs Curwen and Mrs Coleman attended a course on maximising the impact of middle leaders – we will be feeding this back to all teachers this week. The Early Years staff are continuing to receive ‘in house’ training fortnightly through team meetings. This has been really helpful in deepening their understanding of the Early Years curriculum, early reading, wring and number development and various aspects of special educational needs. Mrs Wood and Mrs Nowell have both updated their paediatric first aid qualifications. Miss Massey and Mrs Curwen are completing moderator training and will be involved in county moderation. All staff have also attended cluster moderation activities. We have continued to develop our peer moderation/work scrutiny as a way of monitoring standards across school and allowing all staff to see examples of good practice from other classes. 
Church School development
We held our Easter celebration in the hall with the puppets telling the story of the resurrection and Easter morning. The children then took part in Easter crafts, helped by staff and a good number of parents who attended. Mrs Law and Jenny are working on developing the seating area around the oak tree as an outdoor reflective area. There is a new SIAMS framework due to be launched from September 2019. We will be attending training on it in June. 
Behaviour and attendance
Overall attendance is 96.2%. The very few children who fall below 90% are due to significant illness or exceptional circumstances. 
Community
[bookmark: _GoBack]We continue to participate in South Lakes pupil parliament. Last term, Tim Farron spoke to the parliament and answered questions about his life as an MP. Staff are regularly updating the school website and facebook pages. FOLS are now meeting monthly in the Royal Oak. This term there are several events planned; a bingo night, family bike ride and picnic, summer barbeque and a table top sale. They now have a licence to sell raffle tickets to the public. FOLS have recently donated £500 to purchases spheros for computer programming. 
Buildings, Health and Safety
See committee report.
Child Protection
Nothing to report. 
